Modesto Junior College

Planning & Budget 
Meeting Minutes
October 31, 2008
Present:  

Rich Rose, Co-Chair, College President (non-voting)

Jim Sahlman, Co-Chair, Academic Senate President (non-voting)

Jane Chawinga, YCCD Internal Auditor and Budget Analyst (ex-officio)

Kenneth Hart, Director of Research and Planning (ex-officio)

Gary Whitfield, Vice President of College Administrative Services

Myra Rush, Student Services Administrator
Paul Cripe, Academic Senate appointee
Kevin Alavezos, Academic Senate appointee

Bob Nadell, Vice President of Student Services

David Ward, YFA appointee
Rose LaMont, YFA Budget Analyst

Joan Van Kuren, CSEA appointee

Ken White, Instructional Dean

Jim Clarke, Technology/Distance Education Liaison (Academic Senate appointee)

Karen Walters Dunlap, Vice President of Instruction

Julie Kurenkova, ASMJC 
Absent:

Dale Pollard, Faculty Career Technical Education Liaison (Academic Senate appointee)
Rosanne Faughn, CSEA appointee

Vacant:

Learning Resources Liaison (Academic Senate appointee)

	Business


1. Review of Minutes

Changes from October 24 “Check In” comments:
Jane Chawinga clarified that it is the “state” fund that is not going to fund at 4%. 
Rose LaMont stated that it was unfriendly action from people in the “community” and not committee.  She requested that first and last name be used for all members for consistency and that titles not be used.
David Ward clarified that he said that things have to “change” not stop in his first sentence and that in is third sentence he referred to committee “obligations” not problems.

It was pointed out that Rich Rose’s comments should include in addition to faculty oversight, “administration, classified and students” in his comments.
The minutes of October 24, 2008 were approved with the above clarifying changes by a “thumbs up” vote.
2. Review of Agenda
Additions: 
Accrediting Team Visit

Institutional Effectiveness Study Session presentation

Early Start Summer Taskforce

State Budget memo from Chancellor

Next Agenda:

Classified Hiring Prioritization Criteria was tabled to the next meeting

3.  Announcements

There will be a demonstration of CurricuNet software applications this afternoon at the AIE meeting for anyone interested in attending.
	CHECK IN – What Have You Been Hearing?


Julie Kurenkova:    I have been hearing that it bothers students that the science building or any of the new buildings.   Are they going to be built to LED standards?  

Bob Nadell responded:  That is the goal of the architects working on the projects and whether it happens totally is to be seen.  It is very expensive to build to that standard.
Julie Kurenkova:  Are we doing anything regarding sustainability.  Students just went to a Senate conference and the biggest thing is the budget and sustainability.  There is a project called student success.  Students were marching in Sacramento.  There has been a huge drop in student attendance.  The statues from a few years back that were partially painted to indicate absent students, will be brought back to campuses totally painted to show success.  The goal is to put one statue in each legislature’s office.  The students could also come to the legislature offices and meet face-to-face.  MJC is working on getting statues.  
4.  Accreditation Team Visit
Rich Rose informed members that next Friday the college is going to have the accreditation team visit.  This will be a two person team, Deborah Blue, former president who worked for the Accreditation Commission as one of the vice presidents, Vice Chancellor Planning & Ed Services at Contra Costa CCD and Accreditation visiting team chair and Rhea Riegel, Institutional Research Coordinator at Fresno City College.  He added that he felt the college is positioned to get a comprehensive review and reasonable recommendations.  Interviews will be scheduled for that day once the interview request list is received.  His preference would be that PBC not meet to allow the team to meet with other people and perhaps AIE.  The college will not know certification received until January.

	ACTION ITEM


There was “thumbs up” approval to not meet on November 7, 2008 due to the Accreditation Team visit.  [This action was later rescinded by President Rose in order to allow the Accrediting Team’s request to attend a Planning & Budget Committee meeting.]
5.  Faculty Hiring Criteria
Rich Rose looked at the work CCBT had done and wanted to zero in on faculty hiring criteria.  The MOU was discussed for this year and serious mid year cuts are already anticipated.  As a result, it is unknown exactly where the college is with filling positions but has to go ahead with prioritization and determine how far to drill down.  The committee has to decide whether or not to carry over this work.  There is concern that the committee may not be able to capture all the suggested criteria. 

Kenneth Hart added that he was on the committee and the data was in draft form and will be sent out in final form for qualitative and quantitative.  Each instructional program and some hybrid programs receive data for the individual programs.  Since the Institutional Report is going to have the 3.5 year reporting, when the new report comes, the last year will be dropped off.  These are the elements that are collected for program review instructional programs. 

Rich Rose reminded members that one of the assumptions is, we will not automatically replace positions when a person retires or separates from the college.  Gary Whitfield added that the one-year temporary positions need to be identified.  

Members reviewed suggested criteria for prioritizing that was the result of an open brainstorming session with the CCBT consultants, item by item, focusing on this year only.  The strike outs indicate items deleted with the option of being added after the evaluation next year.  The items in red indicate additions to the criteria.  

TOOL #2 - Criteria Prioritize Request for Faculty
(Instruction)

FTES/FTEF

# Sections over a period of time 3.5 years
# Students on wait list 
Changes F/T Faculty positions 3.5 years

# Ratio F/T to P/T (% to achieve 75/25) linked to Single Person Program

 Mandates from State or External Agencies

[Industry Needs]

Acct. Follow-up for Prior Year Hires

[Accountability follow-up for previous resource allocation]

Labor market need

Program capacity (size of course offerings)

Student Retention/success

Fill rate

Division/unit ranking
Much discussion culminated in the resulting six item criteria below for PBC to consider instructional positions.
1. FTES/FTEF
2. # Sections over a period of 3.5 years

3. Changes F/T Faculty positions 3.5 years

4. # Ratio F/T to P/T (% to achieve 75/25) linked to Single Person Program

5. Mandates from State or External Agencies

6. Division/Unit ranking

Rich Rose indicated that the next step is to go back and weight the criteria either by the committee or a sub group of this committee.
	ACTION ITEM


The committee agreed that a sub group be formed to meet and weight the six criteria measures to be brought back to the committee in two weeks.  

Sub Group to weight six criteria measures:

Rose LaMont

Karen Walters Dunlap

Jim Clarke

6.  Institutional Effectiveness Study Session Presentation

Kenneth Hart provided members with a brief power point presentation from the Institutional Effectiveness Study Session Fall 2008 report.  He identified the follow abbreviations in the charts:

ELM = Entry Level Math

EPT = English Proficiency Test

Kenneth Hart presented the following highlights from the report:
The Stanislaus County population will continue to grow by approximately 6% to 2013, with average ages getting older.  For the Stanislaus and Central Valley Region, this will mean fewer high school graduates and fewer 18-20 year old first-time students enrolling in college.  This also means that the area’s population will experience an increase in the average age of its workforce.
At MJC the white population has declined to 38.8%, and Hispanic represented 27.5% (both are underrepresented, given 50% and 40% ratios respectively for the county’s population).  The undeclared has increased significantly (nearly 20% of the applications recorded ethnicities as Undeclared or Decline to State) and will be removed as an option as it really does not tell the college anything and tends to skew the data.  
The retention of MJC students (those who remain in the course to receive a grade) is 83-86%, and the success rate (those who earn passing grades) is between 63-66%.  Approximately 60% of the MJC students persist to the next term (return to enroll in the subsequent term).  In 2007, the StartSmart participants persisted at a ratio of nearly 80%.
MJC attracts and enrolls 45% of the area’s high school graduates within one year of their graduation.  Stanislaus County high school graduates’ preparedness for colleges compares well to the CSU statewide averages for successfully completing admissions testing.  There may be a sizeable number of high school students who do not progress toward admission to a university, however; and for those, many appear to be struggling at the eleventh grade level according to their performance on English and math proficiency exams.
Kenneth Hart encouraged members to go to the state Chancellor’s web site and click on the left column to access any data for MJC or other institutions.
NEXT AGENDA


1.  The sub group will come back and bring weighted criteria


2.  Student Services and data elements


3.  Classified Hiring Prioritization Criteria


4.  EPM – 2008/09 Mission Critical (George Railey)

ADJOURNMENT 
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